
Dear Industrial Stormwater Permittee:

Your facility has coverage under the Department of Ecology's (Ecology) Industrial Stormwater 
General Permit.  This permit requires that you sample the stormwater discharge from your site 
and report the results to Ecology on a Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR).  DMRs are an 
important requirement of your permit.  You must submit your DMR even if your site did not 
discharge, or if you did not collect a sample.  In these situations, you must mark the DMR with 
the appropriate reason for no discharge.

Ecology tracks DMR submittals and follows up with facilities that do not comply.  Ecology 
noted the following issue was detected in the 2nd quarter of 2010.

RE:   Discharge Monitoring Report for Second Quarter 2010

STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
PO Box 47600 | Olympia, WA 98504-7600 | 360-407-6000
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October 7, 2010

Tim Gilbert
Mbm Corporation
1196 Industry Dr N
Algona, WA  98001-6512

WAR001997

As of October 7, 2010, Ecology has not received a discharge monitoring report for your 
Industrial Stormwater General Permit.

According to the permit:

Even if your site did not discharge during the reporting period you must still submit the 
discharge monitoring report, checking the box for "No Discharge" during the reporting 
period.

If stormwater discharged from your facility and you did not collect a sample, please 
submit the discharge monitoring report as soon as possible and explain why you did not 
collect a sample.

If you collected samples and have not yet submitted the DMR, please submit the required 
discharge monitoring report no later than October 21, 2010.



Sincerely,

Bill Moore, P.E.
Program Development Services Section Manager
Water Quality Program

cc:    Stormwater file, HQ

Department of Ecology
Water Quality Program - DMR Violation Response
PO Box 47696
Olympia, WA  98504-7696

Ecology relies on complete and accurate DMR information to assess your compliance with 
permit conditions.  Non-compliance with permit limits, monitoring requirements, and other 
conditions of the permit may result in enforcement action by Ecology.  Compliance with this 
notification does not mean you have complied with all permit conditions.

Paper DMRs can be mailed to Ecology at:

If you need clarification or assistance in resolving these issues, please feel free to contact Charles 
Gilman, Enforcement Officer at (360) 407-6437, or charles.gilman@ecy.wa.gov.

PLEASE NOTE:  You can submit your DMRs electronically in a secure on-line system called 
WebDMR.  Entering your own data will ensure timely compliance with your deadlines and 
accuracy in data entry.  Ecology encourages you to read the information at:

http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/permits/paris/index.html

If you have any questions about how to register for WebDMR, contact Charles Gilman, 
Enforcement Officer at (360) 407-6437, or charles.gilman@ecy.wa.gov.
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